
TR010064: Application by National Highways for an Order Granting 

Development Consent for the M60/M62/M66 Simister Island Interchange 

Project   

Deadline 5 (10/01/2025)  

Action Points arising from Issue Specific Hearing 2 (ISH2) on environmental matters 
held on Wednesday 27 and Thursday 28 November 2024 

Bury MBC response 

Action Description 
35 Consider if a new requirement should be added to the dDCO requiring the 

details of the final design for the netting to Pike Fold Golf Course to be 
approved by the SoS following consultation with BMBC to ensure that 
impacts of any netting would be minimised. 

BMBC 
response 

BMBC has been liaising with the Applicant in relation to its response to the 
same question. BMBC agree with the Applicant’s suggestion that ball 
netting details must be included as part of the landscaping scheme to be 
submitted to discharge Requirement 5(3) of the amended dDCO, that will 
be submitted at Deadline 5. 

46 Consider the submissions at D4 by the Applicant on waste and then detail 
any concern over the capacities of local waste infrastructure and the effect 
this Scheme could have on them. Explain if the scheme proposals for waste 
accord (and if so how) with your mineral and waste policy. 

BMBC 
response 

Having considered the Applicant’s submission at D4 (REP4-028), BMBC 
does not have any concerns over the capacities of local waste 
infrastructure and the effect this Scheme could have on them. 
 
The Greater Manchester Joint Waste Development Plan was adopted in 
2012.  The purpose of the Waste Plan is to set out a waste planning strategy 
to 2027, which enables the adequate provision of waste management 
facilities in appropriate locations for municipal, commercial and industrial, 
construction and demolition and hazardous wastes. 
 
The policies in the GM Joint Waste Development Plan relate to proposals for 
waste developments and are not therefore relevant. 
 
The same applies to the Bury Unitary Development Plan and the Places for 
Everyone Joint Development Plan Document. 
 

49 Consider the submissions at D4 by the Applicant on the Scheme’s material 
requirements and detail any concern about the ability of your region to 
supply the materials required for the scheme. Explain if the scheme’s 
estimated material requirements accord (and if so how) with your mineral 
and waste policy. 



BMBC 
response 

Having considered the Applicant’s submission at D4 (REP4-028), BMBC 
does not have any concerns about the ability of the region to supply the 
materials required for the Scheme. 
 
The Greater Manchester Joint Minerals Plan was adopted in 2013 and 
includes a set of policies which assist in the consideration of minerals 
planning applications, safeguards minerals resources which are likely to be 
required in the future and identifies areas within which new or expanded 
minerals extraction is likely to be suitable. Annual monitoring of minerals 
extraction and changes in likely future needs will inform whether and when 
an update of the joint minerals plan is required, including as a result of the 
growth in development set out in this plan. 
 
No policies in the GM Joint Minerals Plan relate to the use of minerals in 
developments falling outside of the scope of development identified above. 
 
The same applies to the Bury Unitary Development Plan and the Places for 
Everyone Joint Development Plan Document. 
 
 

 


